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Prime Minister's Meeting with Australian Parliamentarians

[n your letter of L}f;prii, vou said that the Australian
Parllamentary Delegation had asked the Prime Minister to
reconsider the decision not to allow one aof the two original
copies of the Australian Constitution Act to be presented

to Australia.

We had no indication that the Delegation would raise
this with the Prime Minister, but the guestion was recently
raised with John Coles in Canberra by one of Mr Hawke's
Advisers, and we will look into the guestion again with
John Coles and let you have our recommendaticn as scon as
possible. Meanwhile, it may be helpful if I attach coples
of the earlier correspendence between Mr Hawke and the

Prime Minister.

I am copying this letter to Paul Stockton (Lord
Chancellor's Departmenti .
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PRIME MINISTER'S MEETING WITH AUSTRALIAN PARLIAMENTARIANS
[y
The Prime Minister had a talk with a group of Australian LA:“

Parliamentarians this morning. The discussion covared Fi4i,
trade relations with Japan, the prospects for the GATT round
and Northern Ireland. The Prime Minister commented that we
were grateful to Australia for making arrangements which
anabled British ships to continue to visit Australian ports,
in contrast to New Zealand. 1In reply to the delegation's
suggestion that British firms should be encouraged to invest
in Australia as a good jumping-off point for expanding their
activities in the Pacific arsa, the Prime Minister said that
this would depend on the extent to which the trade unions
could be brought under control. Her impression was that there
was still a long way to go in this area.

The delegation pressed the Prime Minister hard on the
guestion of allowing one of the two original copies of the
Australian Constitution to be presentad to Australia. The
Prime Minister said that she had been sympathetic to the
original requast, But on closer examination, the wider
repercussions had proved considerable and we had vaery
reluctantly concluded that we could not agree. In response
to continued and repeated gquestioning from the delegation on
this point, sha said that she would be prepared to look at the

matter again, without giving them any reason to think that our
decision would change.

Thia last point was not covered in briefing for the
meating, I suppose I should have thought of it. But we shall
now have to look at the matter again and reply to the leader
of thea delegation at some point (although not necessarily
while they are still here). I should be grateful if you could
set this in hand.

I am copying this letter to Paul Stockton (Lord
Chancellor's Department).

(C.

Robert Culshaw, Esg., M.V.0.;
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
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